
LOS ANGELES COUNTY COMMITTEE ON 

SCHOOL DISTRICT ORGANIZATION 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Pursuant to Education Code §35706(b), the Los Angeles County Committee on 

School District Organization will be conducting a virtual public hearing to 

consider the adoption of a Negative Declaration under the California 

Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) on a proposal to swap parcels of territory 

within the Saugus Union School District (SD) and the Sulphur Springs Union SD, 

both of which are within the William S. Hart Union High School District (HSD). 

 

This hearing shall be held virtually, due to the current COVID-19 public health 

crisis.  To access the meeting electronically, and to provide public comment, 

please go to the County Committee website for connection information: 

https://www.lacoe.edu/Business-Services/Business-Advisory-Services/County-

Committee 

 

 

 

 DATE: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 

 

 TIME: 9:30 a.m. 

 

The teleconference number to listen to the proceedings shall be 

posted on the County Committee’s website 72 hours prior to the 

meeting at County Committee Public Hearing Teleconference  

 

 

 

NOTE: Public comment may be emailed to the County Committee up until 5:00 

p.m. on the day prior to the hearing.  Any comments received shall be 

acknowledged at the meeting and shall become part of the administrative 

record. Comments may be emailed to the County Committee Secretary, 

Mr. Octavio Castelo at castelo_octavio@lacoe.edu. 

 

Language translation services of the virtual hearing may be provided 

with a minimum notice of three business days prior to the public hearing. 

 

 Posting or distribution of banners, leaflets, handouts, or other media or 

communications, which serve to promote or discourage specific points of 

view, are prohibited from the County Committee’s website. 

 

 For additional information or to request translation service, call  

(562) 922-6110. 
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